Union Township Board of Supervisors Workshop Meeting August 22, 2016

The Board of Supervisors Workshop was called to order by Chairperson Larry Spahr at 6:00 p.m. The meeting was held at the Union Township Municipal Building, 3904 Finleyville-Elrama Road, Finleyville, PA.

Board Members in Attendance by roll call were Larry Spahr, Paul Chasko, Charles Trax, Heather Daerr and Deborah Sargent. Also in attendance: Jamie Harshman–Township Engineer, Judith Taylor–Treasurer/Asst Secretary

The Board considered the anticipated expenditures for engineering costs for projects already begun and for projected standard engineering costs for the remainder of 2016. Mr. Harshman was asked to give his best estimate on the cost to complete all of the open projects.

The Board discussed the Union Valley Bridge Replacement Project budget. Mr. Spahr was especially concerned from which Fund the Township's matching funds share of the construction project will be taken, and if the Local Share Fund is adequate and not over budgeted; and the budget for engineering services is in line with common project limits. Mr. Harshman said that considering present expenditures to bring the Union Valley project to its current stage of completion, he anticipates bringing the project next year in under budget at \$35,000 in engineering costs, a potential savings of \$15,000.

The Board also discussed the sewage malfunctions on Mingo Circle Road and the procedures for holding tank agreements and the escrow accounts in general.

મુંખલાth L. Taylor, 'Asst. ઇક્⁄cretary

Page 1 of 1 08/22/16